
 

   
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
An Open and Affirming Congregation 

Inspire  Welcome  Serve 
 

Sunday, July 14, 2019 
 
 

A N N O U N C E M E N T S 
 
 

Here is today’s Sunday school schedule: 
Nursery care for Infants – age 3 is available from 8:30 am-12:30 pm    
                                        each Sunday in Room B-109. 
Pre-K – 5th    Summer Sunday Camp 
6th thru 12th graders   Stay in Worship or Help in Summer Sunday Camp 
 

Summer Sunday Camp! All children ages 4-12 join us for “Praying, 
Playing and Popsicles” following the children’s message.  Parents may 
meet their children on the playground after the worship service. (Or in 
Barnwell Hall if it’s raining.) 
 
Welcome Asley Kile! Ashley will lead our youth program and oversee 
our Sunday School. She previously served as Youth Director at the 1st 
Presbyterian Church of Cranford where she successfully built a Middle 
School and High School program. 
Ashley and her husband, the Rev. Chris Kile, are raising 4 children: Jamie, 
Tia, Andrew, and Cora. Ashley studied Social Work at Bloomsburg 
University with a concentration in youth and children.    
 
Ushers Needed: If you are interested in being an usher next "church 
year" (September '19 - June '20) please let me know. Ushering is a very 
easy way to get more involved in Christ Church.  Family groups are very 
welcome.  A schedule, instructions and coaching will be provided. 
Typically, ushers are assigned once every 6 to 8 weeks.  There are a 
number of veteran ushers and one or more of us are usually there to help 
out. 
If you have already informed me of your usher status you DO NOT need to 
reconfirm.  If you have any questions or just want to discuss this please feel 
free to contact John Vigilante johnvig500@gmail.com. 
 
THE GATHERING PLACE: Christ Church's Memory Café, is looking for 
volunteers to help prepare light, nutritious meals for our monthly 
Gathering of those members and friends living with memory loss and their 
care partners. We meet the first Wednesday of every month from 12 noon 
to 2:00 pm in Lile Hall where we enjoy a themed luncheon, music, and 
exercise. This is a joyful volunteer activity and all expenses are reimbursed. 
Please contact Leslie Carson jimles59@verizon.net, Florence 
Swanstrom florenceswanstrom@gmail.com, or Nancy 
Davies nancyldavies@msn.com for details. 
 

Bags to Benches Program: 
You've seen us in Barnwell Hall during coffee hour:   sorting and stuffing 
the bags into a 50-gallon bag which when full is delivered to Acme in New 
providence.  Three of us have been running the program for 9 months -- 
wouldn't you like to be the 4th, 5th or 6th to help out?  Please contact 
Marian Glen (marian.glen@shu.edu) for more information or to sign 
up.  Thank you! 
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